It has been 21 months since the WHO declared a pandemic. 

According to the Maryland Covid website, Charles county has had a total of just over 15,000 confirmed Covid cases during this entire episode. 

Also from the Maryland Covid website, 120,000 Maryland citizens have been tested and almost 330,000 tests have been administered.

Charles County's estimated population is 160,000.

In 21 months and according to state data, 3/4 of our population has been tested and less than 10% of the population has tested positive.  

According to the county's data, less than 15,000 have tested positive, the current positive test rate is below 4%, more than a full percentage point below the positive test rate for the entire state of Maryland. The State of Maryland ended its state of emergency and its mask mandate on July 1.

According to Charles County Covid data, 72% of all eligible county citizens have been vaccinated and another roughly 10% have natural antibodies due to having been infected. However, some of those infected likely were also vaccinated. So let's be conservative and say 75% of the county has immunity buildup.

According to the County Covid site the case rate in Charles county is 56% that of the entire state.

All of these stats clearly show there is NO factual evidence that warrant a continued mask mandate for the entire population of Charles County. Again, the facts on this are clear and the state agrees. Maryland is no longer under a state of emergency. Maryland no longer requires masks. 

If the metrics in Charles County are less than that of the state of Maryland and the state of Maryland does not have a mask mandate, there is no logical, factual or rational reason why Charles County citizens should be subject to a mask mandate.

As a Charles County resident and owner of a small business located in Charles County who has received all three vaccine doses, I want to register my strong objection to this clearly unnecessary resolution.

If business owners wish to voluntarily require masks, if individuals wish to voluntarily wear masks, that is absolutely fine. But a government mandate to do so is simply ridiculous, at this point, with the transmission, hospitalization and mortality metrics of this county.
